Elementary School Building Committee

February 7, 2011 at Stow Town Building---------COA Room

Meeting Minutes 

Attendees:  Ellen Sturgis, Michael Wood (7:05pm), Lynn Colletti, Charles Kern, Gary Bernklow, Craig Martin, Greg Irvine, Phil Poinelli (SMMA), Lorraine Finnegan (SMMA), Paul Griffin (CMS), Neil Joyce (CMS)

Audience:
Bill Byron – Stow Resident & Ann Needle- Stow Independent

Ellen Sturgis opened the meeting at 7:00pm

Approval of Minutes

1/10/11 Minutes – Motion to accept by Charlie, second by Craig, vote was unanimous

CMS Update

Paul -

· Structural steel erection contractor is making good progress 

· The site contractor (Cincotta) has been slow in removing snow from the site

· Paul is concerned about meeting the substantial completion date. Schedule may slip by as much as 30 days for several reasons: (1) Stella has indicated that due to the severe winter a claim for weather delay will be submitted. Contract requires claims for a weather delay be submitted within 21 days of the event. No indication of the exact request at this time. (2) Paul indicated that Stella has had shop drawing submittal deficiencies and that Chips forms have not been submitted as required. Paul to draft a letter to Stella stating that the contractor is in nonconformance with the Contract, that the critical path is being affected and requesting a complete summary of claims.

· Lynn asked if Stella had submitted the construction schedule. Paul responded that the schedule was to have been submitted in late 2010. It was not until early 2011 that CMS had all the information from Stella in order to complete their review.   

·  The asbestos claim is still being disputed. Stella looking for an additional 15 days due to asbestos pipe removal, however, at that time Stella had other activities on the site that could have been performed.

· The Stella claim for additional rock removal remains unresolved

· No progress on the mock-up wall section.

· MSBA is in agreement with the new budget. Amendments to SMMA were in question, however the $124,000 from contingency did go to SMMA for cost of study work, historical & geo-tech.

· The new budget numbers are now in line with the MSBA ProPay System.

· MSBA agreed to hold the original site cost and the contingency $ for Owner, Paul to resend final $ to MSBA on Form PFA.

· Fixed Fee & engineering budget unchanged. 

SMMA Update & General Discussion

Lorraine -

· General Contractor Change Order #7 - Septic System design- A request by the NRSD to add automatic chemical control to the system for a total of $850 for WTI.-Motion to approve by Gary, second by Michael-Vote was unanimous.

· General Contractor  (Stella) Progress Estimate # 9 Not to exceed $1,023,081.05, Motion to approve by Ellen, second by Michael-Vote was unanimous.

· General Contractor Change Order #8 – Total = $8,280 for Electric Shades Music Room =$5,372, Fireproofing at Elevator Frame Openings= $1,097, Modify Roof Openings= $1,061, and Glass Hinged Cover for Great Rd. Sign= $750.

Motion to accept by Ellen, second by Gary, vote 5 yes, 1 no (Lynn)

Paul - As of February 7, 2011, a total of $6,474,779 or 21% of the construction budget has been spent.

Lorraine – With regard to the question of past air quality problems with drywall manufactured in China, the problems have been mostly in the southern states, no problems in New England, SMMA will check drywall product during shop drawing review.

With the heavy snow & ice loading issues this winter, particularly on the flat school roofs, Phil outlined that the roof for the new school is designed for a loading of 42 lbs /sq ft + drift loading. For the existing Center School roof Phil estimated the snow load capacity at 35 lbs / sq ft.

Paul – The topping off ceremony is out about 3-4 weeks. Will schedule with the school so the kids can sign the steel beam.

Greg – Glenn Davis (Clerk of the Works) attended the Teachers Meeting and reported the construction progress. 

Ellen – Good turn out at the American Girl Fundraiser $1,400 Collected.

Paul – Discussions regarding eligibility of fundraising ongoing with MSBA. Greta is involved; we need it in writing from MSBA.

Lynn- Questioned how contractor nonconformance issues are tracked. Paul indicated that a contractor deficiency log has been prepared by CMS and is currently reviewed at each biweekly job coordination meeting.  With regard to change orders for construction or amendments for engineering services, Paul outlined that at the completion of construction the MSBA would review any increased costs and advise if the percentage increase is higher than allowed.

Public Comment & Discussion

Ann Needle – Is DECAM aware of the nonconformance issue with Stella? If not this could be an issue for Stella in the future.

Bill Byron – Bill commented that it has been a tough winter, but when will Stella be submitting his claim for extra time.

Paul – There are a number of issues that Stella is requesting additional time for, such as the asbestos pipe removal which has 15 additional days. This claim has been denied by CMS.

With regard to why Stella was awarded the contract, Paul commented that with state funding the ESBC was required to hire the lowest bidder. The CMS review of Stella had good ratings, although one recent Stella project with a low rating was not transmitted to Paul. 

Phil noted that SMMA had two past projects with Stella and both went OK. The projects were the Medway School & Billerica School.

Phil commented that if the time for construction was extended, there could be additional engineering costs.

Paul commented that at this time, there is no float time remaining in the schedule. 

Next meeting on 3/14/11 @7:00 pm

Gary motioned to adjourn. Michael seconded. Unanimous approval at 8:54pm  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Craig Martin.

